
Round Table Executive Board Meeting
Thursday October 29, 2009
12:00 Noon—12:45 P.M.
Robinson Tower, Conference Room

Persons Present: Carolyn Keathley,  Julie Covington, Janet Sheets, Pam Crow,  Barbara Santos,  Sandy Bennett, Judy Maggard,  Jane Gunn, Denyse Rodgers,  Joyce Packard, Lorin Matthews, Kathy Hillman, Madelyn Jones, Amber Adamson,  Lois Ferguson and  Chris Wilkins.

Call to order and Welcome:  Carolyn Keathley
Invocation:  Joyce Packard

Business Meeting: 
Minutes: The minutes were distributed and approved from the motion by Lois Ferguson and the second by Madelyn Jones. 

Carolyn Keathley passed out the agenda and asked for the report of the International Dinner that will be held next Monday.

International Dinner—Jane Gunn:  Jane, chair of the International Dinner Committee, reported that the event is being held 2 weeks earlier than last year.  180 persons are signed up to attend.  The number of Round Table members attending is down.   Fewer people are bringing guests.  There are 160 international students signed up.  Aramark has allowed the committee to have until today for the final count of the number attending.  

The budget allotment from the President’s office was increased this year to $3,500 and will cover all meals and pies.  Therefore, the money coming in for pies and for the meals will go to the Round Table Scholarship fund.  The committee has received gift certificates of $100 and more for the fruit.  

Musicians have been arranged and Kevin Jackson, Vice-President of Student Life, whose wife is a Round Table member, will give greetings.  The committee with Aramark’s help is working on having faster lines for food.   Aramark is assigning more staff to refill the food.  Carolyn, last year’s chair of the International Dinner, said that there had been a problem last year with people continuing to talk loudly during the performance of the musicians.  Jane said that last year there was a delayed start to the meal so there was a delayed program.  The international students came right at 6 o’clock and a line formed to get name tags.  This year they have been asked to come a little before six.  Also, this year blank name tags will be at each table and the hostess at each table will have the responsibility of helping everyone at her table to complete name tags.    There are a total of 30 Round Table members and their husbands or guests signed up this year.  The tables will be numbered and when the Round Table members arrive they will be given their table assignment.  

October meeting:  Carolyn asked for a report on our last program meeting.  Kathy Hillman, co-chair of the Program Committee, reported that everyone did a wonderful job –both the speakers and those who arranged for the refreshments. 

Officer Reports:

Corresponding Secretary:  Julie Covington reported that she had sent thank you notes to the three October program speakers and encouraged Round Table members to let her know whenever a note was needed. 

Treasurer:  Pam Crow reported that as of September 30, Round Table revenues were $4100 with $3845 coming from dues and $255 from gifts.  There have been expenditures of $1814.11.  Another $125 in dues has been received since September 30th.  Lois Ferguson questioned whether the $255 in gift moneys were going to scholarship.  Pam will check on how and when the moneys are transferred from the regular Round Table account into the Round Table Scholarship account.

Pam reported that she had received a message from Sandra Lané, Assistant Vice President, Operations and Financial, University Development, that “all committee chairs should be instructed to make ARA charges to my pcard. I have an understanding with Laurie at ARA that her team will charge my pcard for all Round Table events.   The committee chair should also request that I be copied on emails for invoice distribution in order to be in compliance with Vel Barnes’ office.  This will prevent any delay in payments and back-tracking in the future.”  

Chris Wilkins, chair of the Yearbook Committee, asked whether Round Table had been billed for the printing of the Yearbook.  Pam said that it had.

The following committee reports were given:

Nominating—Lorin Matthews:  Lorin reported that the committee had met and was at work.  

Anniversary—Angela Funai:   Amber Adamson reported for Angela that the Anniversary committee was on target with their work.

Christmas Luncheon—Barbara Santos: Barbara reported that her committee met and will be calling members asking for food for the luncheon which is December 3rd.   Carolyn asked whether the donation of a stuffed animal as the project for this meeting could be done with a check.  Kathy Hillman said that it could with the check made out to Baylor and Round Table December Project in the memo note.

Newsletter—Sandy Bennett:  Sandy reported that only 12 members (those with no email) will received the paper newsletter which will be sent soon.   She requested that members please send her items for the November electronic newsletter which will go out Tuesday.  

Interest Groups—Judy Maggard:  Judy said that  the Ferguson-Clark lecture interest group, under the leadership of Carol Schuetz , was making plans to attend the speech by Max Lucado on November 12th.  Judy also reported that the date for the Christmas in Salado was being changed and that, under the leadership of Wanda LeMaster,  plans the Kimbel Art Museum Interest Group were being made to view an exhibit that would be at the museum until March.   The Kimbel Art Museum Interest Group is also investigating providing transportation such as a van for the visit.

Membership—Denyse Rodgers: Denyse reported that there were 189 Round Table members, including 12 newcomers.  Two committee members have not paid their dues and 3 leaders of Interest Groups have also not paid.  Judy Maggard, chair of the Interest Groups, said that she would contact the 3 Interest Group leaders who have not paid.  

There was discussion of ways to make joining Round Table and the paying of dues easier.  Carolyn asked whether credit card payment was available.  The response was that it is not and that it would take a percentage of each transaction.

Yearbook—Chris Wilkins: Chris reported that she has 100 plus yearbooks and welcomed ideas of what to do with them.  She suggested that each Executive Committee member might take 3 or 4 Yearbooks and send them to those who have not joined with an invitation to join.  The Executive Committee agreed to this suggestion and it was decided Denyse would send to the members the names of those who were members last year but have not joined this year.  It was further decided that when a member found a person on the list that she would be able to contact that she send that name to Chris who would be sure that no other Executive Committee member had already contacted that person.

Scholarship—Amber Adamson:   Amber said that there had been $375 raised for scholarships with $600 in pledges coming in.  She is sending thank-you letters to each donor.  

Scholarship Fundraising—Madelyn Jones:   Madelyn said that she was looking for donations for the silent auction.  All donations should be taken to Martha Lou Scott’s office.  

Style Show—Lois Ferguson:  Lois said that Coldwater Creek would be supplying the fashions and that the Baylor students in Family and Consumer Sciences fashion design courses would also participate.   

Carolyn reminded the Committee of their next meeting on Tuesday December 1st and adjourned the meeting at 12:45 pm.   

Respectfully submitted,

Janet Sheets, Recording Secretary
